
North River Drive Connector Project - Clinton 

Proposed Recipient:  

City of Clinton 

611 S 3rd Street, P.O. Box 2958,  

Clinton, IA, 52733 

Amount Requested: $1,520,000 

Explanation of Request: The funding would be used to build a 1.5-mile north/south roadway 

link between downtown Clinton, IA, and the Lyons Business District. The new roadway will run 

along the land side of the existing Mississippi River levee between Riverview Drive to the south 

and 25th Avenue North to the north. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because 

when the Main Avenue bridge was moved 50 years ago, access to the City of Clinton’s northern 

neighborhood and retail areas was negatively impacted. This project will reconnect the vibrant 

downtown area with direct access to the Riverfront and businesses adjacent to the Mississippi 

River. 

 


